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Tēnā koutou, 

The term is certainly flying by, blink and you’ll miss it. There are only two and a half weeks left until the 
Easter and Term Holidays. The last day of term is Thursday 6th April (School finishes at 3pm) and Term 2 
starts on Wednesday 26th April. 

Monday 24th April is a Teachers Only Day and Tuesday 25th April is ANZAC day.  

The Ministry of Education has approved two days of staff professional development for 2023 on the New 
Zealand Curriculum Refresh. The New Zealand Curriculum (NZC) is undergoing major fundamental changes 
and different pieces are slowly being rolled out to schools. 

The Ministry of Education states “We’re refreshing the NZC so that it honours our obligations to Te Tiriti o 
Waitangi, is inclusive, clear about the learning that matters, and easy to use. All elements of the NZC will be 
refreshed, starting with the Curriculum Framework, Social Sciences, English, Mathematics & Statistics in 
2022, Science, Arts, and Technology in 2023, and Learning Languages, and Health & PE in 2024”. 

As our understanding grows, we will share more with you and ask for your input and feedback.  It is 
certainly an exciting but busy time in education. More information can be found at: 
https://curriculumrefresh.education.govt.nz/ 

I have been very impressed with our tamariki and kaiako because we have had such a very positive start to 
the school year despite the weather. The tamariki are clearly actively engaged in their learning and they 
are making positive progress on their learning journeys. A few standouts for me have been: 

In Year 7 / 8, the tamariki have been showing ‘Ako - Respect for Learning’ through effectively managing 
their time, completion of tasks and meaningfully engaging with the kaiako in learning group sessions. I had 
the privilege of going on an options trip with a group of students to Wenderholm Regional Park and I and 
was impressed with their knowledge and their application to the tasks. A number of Year 7/8 students that 
I have spoken to have expressed an increased level of enjoyment in school and the learning process 
because they feel they have a great sense of ownership and control. 

‘Mana - Respect for Self’ is growing throughout the school. Tamariki are choosing good games and 
activities to play during their break times and they are trying to be inclusive of others. Our inquiry ‘Keeping 
Ourselves Safe’ has provoked self reflection, discussion and strategies for looking after ourselves in tricky 
situations. I have also seen some great signs of resilience from our Year 5 / 6 team as they complete their 
literacy projects about our bodies and how they work. 

I have noticed that our Year 1/2 tamariki have been broadening their understanding of ‘Kotahitanga - 
Respect for Others’ as I have witnessed an increase in turn taking, sharing toys and resources. The 
children’s problem solving skills are developing and growing each and every day as they figure out positive 
ways to play and learn together. 

Our Year 5/6 and 7/8 tamariki have been doing a stellar job of demonstrating ‘Kaitiakitanga - Respect for 
the Environment’ through establishing our vegetable gardens. A number of our garden beds have been 
planted with seeds or seedlings. In the front of the school they have planted pumpkin plants - so fingers 
crossed for a pumpkin harvest. 

Our values are one of our cornerstones and I am very pleased they are living and breathing within 
everything that we do at Whenuapai School.  

Ngā mihi,  
Adam Cels 
 

 

 

Whenuapai School 
Airport Road, Auckland 
New Zealand

Newsletter – 21 March 2023 

  Dates for your diary …. Fri – 31 March 
Yr 7/8 - NW Tag 

Mon – 24 April 
Teacher Only Day  

Wed – 22 March 
6pm – Board Meeting 

Sat – 25 March 
Fletcher Living Event 

Wed – 4 April 
Yr 7/8 - NW Tennis 

Tues – 25 April 
Anzac Day  

Thurs – 23 March 
Yr 5-8 – Orienteering 

Sun – 26 March 
Shore-to-Shore Fun Run 

Thurs – 6 April 
Easter Bake Sale 
Last day of Term 1 

Wed – 26 April 
First Day of Term 2 
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Chess Coaching Programme - 
Chess lessons will be held 
weekly on a Wednesday from 
9.55am - 10.55am in the 
school library starting, 
Wednesday, 8 February 
2023. Please click here to 
register or scan the QR code 
above. 

 

Sports Registrations close this 
week - Reminder, 
registrations close 
this Wednesday, 8 February 
2023 at 3.00pm. Please click 
the following link to register 
- https://enrolmy.com/whenu
apai-school 

Additional information: 

The following sports are 
available to choose from: 

• Basketball 

• Waterpolo / 
Flippaball 

• Netball 

• Hockey 

• Rippa Rugby 

Further information about 
each sport including year 
levels, timings and age grades 
specific to each sport is 
available via a PDF document 
on Enrolmy. 

Please note, touch and 
summer football will open on 
Enrolmy for registration later 
in the year, closer to those 
competition start dates. 

Please note:  

  

Kia ora e te whānau/greeting 
Whenuapai families, we’ve had 
another great couple of weeks 
cooking and gardening in our 
Garden to Table program. 

A big shout out to our wonderful volunteers who make these 
cooking and gardening lessons possible. We were able to 
award some more knife licences, learn how to use our own 
local produce donations (limes and honey) to make a 
refreshing limeade and practise our manaakitanga (hospitality) 
by setting the tables for our classmates. Please let us know if 
you have any spare fruit or vegetables from your 
māra/gardens, we love koha/donations! Just click on the link if 
you are interested in giving one of our kid-friendly recipes a go, 
kia kaha! (Be brave!). 

Okonomiyaki (Japanese Cabbage Pancakes) 

Yoghurt Pizza Dough 

Limeade 

  

 

Friends of Whenuapai (FOW) 

  

 ‘     

 

Job Opportunity at Whenuapai School 
We are currently advertising for a part time Learning Assistant 
/ Kaiāwhina, to provide 1-1 support in the classroom and 
playground.  
The ideal person will be kind and sensitive, and have the 
ability to work collaboratively and build positive relationships 
with the students, their whānau, staff and support agencies 
to assist students to engage with their learning.  
The successful applicant will need to be adaptable and flexible 
as life in the Learning Support Team is never static. 
If this sounds like you, please check out our ad on Seek: 

                       https://www.seek.co.nz/job/65700755  

Easter Cookies! 

Available for pre-order 
now on Kindo. 

CLICK HERE TO 
OREDER 

Orders close: 31 Mar 

Delivered: 6 April 

Do you have 
items to sell? 

There is still 
time to book 

your space for 
the carboot 

sale this 
weekend  

CLICK HERE TO 
BOOK 

Coming soon! 
To a cinema 

near you! 

REMINDER  

We are a water only school. 

Students may not bring other types of drinks such as juice, 
fizzy drinks, and energy drinks to school. We thank you for 
supporting us with this.  

    

https://www.chesspower.co.nz/class-registration
https://www.chesspower.co.nz/class-registration
https://enrolmy.com/whenuapai-school
https://enrolmy.com/whenuapai-school
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1p5BpCm6a4Mb5k4Pe-6x0TFTSttUKfS5u/view?usp=share_link
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1-t-VFUpWyuV63QNBBw2YwbkB-RUpbTbZ/view?usp=share_link
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https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/index.html
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SPORTS 
NW Swimming  

Congratulations to our 12 students who competed in the NW 
Swimming competition at Westwave Aquatic Centre last week.  
It was a wonderful day where each of our students swam 
extremely well and with determination. This group were 
amazing representatives of Whenuapai School and our school 
values. Congratulations to Darcie F for made the final in 
Freestyle. A brilliant achievement. 

A huge thank you to our parent helper, Heidi Murray, for your 
support on the day. A fun day was had by all! 

NW Year 5/6 TeeBall 

 

 

  

NW Year 7/8 Softball 

On Thursday the 9th of March, Whenuapai students 
represented our kura at the Norwest Softball Tournament!  

The Year 7 & 8 Boys and Girls competed against six teams 
from across West Auckland and did an amazing job. With 
smaller teams than others, they were still able to pitch, field, 
cover bases. Throughout the day, they celebrated wins and 
losses, improved their skills and cheered each other on. They 
represented Whenuapai with mana and should be extremely 
proud of themselves! 

 

  

 

THANK YOU 
This week we wanted to do a special shout out to one of our amazing Whenuapai whānau. 

Shelley Meredith and the incredible team at Complete First Aid Supplies donation a significant 
about of first aid products to our Kura. This incredibly generous donation will not only help to 
keep our first aid room and first aid kits fully stocked for a long time ahead, but it will also allow 
us to allocate much needed funds to other areas of the school which greatly benefits our tamariki, 
staff and wider Whenuapai whānau. 

 

On behalf of the tamariki and staff at Whenuapai School…….  

  

We need your help please! Do we have anyone in our 
Whenuapai whānau, maybe a graphic designer or 
someone with talent in this area who can help convert a 
few smaller images into one high resolution logo? 

Please contact pa@whenuapai.school.nz if you can help! 
 

mailto:pa@whenuapai.school.nz
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 GENERAL NOTICES 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
    

  

 

 
 

 

 

   
For our Policies and Procedures please visit  

SchoolDocs at: www.schooldocs.co.nz/ 

User – whenuapai  Password – airport 

Copyright: Except where stated, the content on this site is the  
copyright of SchoolDocs Ltd. It may not be reproduced  

without written permission from SchoolDocs. 

TERM 1 Review Topic Open Now:  

Legislation and Administration Policy 

PLEASE CLICK HERE 

 

sKids - 
Before and 

After School 
Care 

 

 

Order ezlunch for delivery from 
Monday 27 March to Thursday 6 
April and go in the draw to WIN a 
Lego Creator 3-in-1 White Rabbit.  

The winner will be drawn on Thursday 6 April 2023 and 
be notified by phone and/or email.  

Every lunch order gets another chance to win. Go to 
www.mykindo.co.nz to start ordering. 

 

SCHOOL HATS 
Are available to purchase at 

the school office! 
(limited stock of bucket hats). 
 

   

  

 

 

 

 

CLICK HERE  

to check it out! 

 

file:///C:/Users/wrigh/Documents/School/Newsletter/www.schooldocs.co.nz/
https://whenuapai.schooldocs.co.nz/index.htm?toc.htm?1893.htm?id=ac274622-88e0-4c0d-8bbb-e33d10f0ae49
https://www.skids.co.nz/locations/whenuapai/
http://www.mykindo.co.nz/
https://www.scholastic.co.nz/toolkit/

